
  

Email: lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com   FREE 
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Advertising in The Lyndoch 
Grapevine.  

As this is a NFP publication, all 
advertising revenue is used to 
offset our only cost, which is 
printing.  Please consider  
supporting this community  
newsletter by placing an  
advertisement.  We would be 
happy to assist with the design 
and layout.   

Grapevine Submissions   
Email the details to:  
lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com  

Editors:  Zoe Phillips &  
              Jordan Allman 

Tel. 0409 825 885  

Cut off date will be the 25th of 
every month. 

Subscribe to The Grapevine and 

receive it by email in full colour  
every month.  Simply send an email to:  
lyndochgrapevine@hotmail.com 
and type "subscribe" in the subject 
line.  

Lyndoch Grapevine Advertising Costs, Page 

Size A5 

Advertisement Size Full Page Half Page Quarter 

Pge 
Southern Barossa Business 

or Personal Classified 

$51 inc GST $26 inc GST $15 inc GST 

Other Business $71 inc GST $41 inc GST $20 inc GST 

An additional $20 will apply for a colour ad in the print version (all 

electronic copies are full colour). 

Invoices will be issued by the Southern Barossa Alliance Inc 
Community notices are free 

Tell us about it.  This is a 

reminder that, as your 

community newsletter, we 

are happy to publish any 

community events, sporting club 

info, interesting articles about 

what’s going on.  Just email them 

through, regular contributors are 

welcome. 
 

Our distribution is currently 500 

printed copies and about 170 

emailed.  Email subscribers receive 

their copy of the Grapevine on the 

1st of each month and in full  

colour.  A great way to get to know 

of those events that are early in 

the month and save paper.  As our 

only cost is printing, more email 

subscribers help keep costs down—

so please subscribe if you can. 

   

Thanks again to the advertisers 

that make the printing of this 

newsletter possible!  

Please enjoy your community 

newsletter. 

Cover photo taken from the GBA Parsons 

Lookout kindly submitted by Tina Woods 
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Lyndoch Community  

Committee 

Love the place we live 

We are a group of local residents who 

passionately love our town and work 

together to make Lyndoch a great place 

to live.   

The committee is involved in  

various community events such as the 

Christmas Party, Lyndoch Market sau-

sage sizzles, Budburst event and any-

thing where there’s a need for commu-

nity involvement.   

 

We would love to welcome more people 

along to help in our great community. 
 

Meetings are usually held on the first 

Thursday of every month at 6.30pm in 

the Lyndoch Meeting Room at the back 

of the library. The next meeting will be 

4th of July. 

 

Contact: Gwyn Balch   

Tel 0417 853 080  

Facebook: Southern Barossa Alliance       

www.southernbarossaalliance.com                      
e: info@southernbarossaalliance.com 

With 27 YEARS EXPERIENCE within the 

Domestic and Commercial  

Industry. Family owned business  

operating in Gawler, Barossa and 

Northern Suburbs. We are RELIABLE, 

HONEST & PROUD of our work and our 

prices.  

HOT WATER/GAS SERVICES 

BLOCKED DRAINS  

SUPPLY, FIT & REPAIR ALL 

PLUMBING WORK  

RENOVATIONS  

NEW HOMES  

DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL  

 

DANIEL SPRINGHALL  

8524 6718 | 0431 511 530  

plumpride1@gmail.com 
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Yoga for Your Wellbeing 
Come and enjoy this gentle practice which is suited to all  

levels.   Yoga increases your flexibility, balance and 

strength as well as reducing stress and anxiety.   

Find serenity and calm in your busy life with like minded  

people.  

 

Classes start at 10 am on Monday  

Mornings in the Lyndoch Institute  

During school terms. 

Cost is $110 for the term or $15 a class  

Contact Elisabeth on 0411 048 056 
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Southern Barossa Men’s Shed 

Williamstown Lyndoch Landcare  
Altona CSR Reserve 

MEETINGS are held on the 4th Wednesday of each month at 
7.30pm in the Lyndoch Library Meeting Room (back of the Li-
brary). 

WORKING BEES every Thursday from 9.00am—12 noon 
except on days over 30 degrees (please ring to confirm w/bee is still 
running).    

ENQUIRIES please contact:Chair:  Angus Atkinson 0498 649 766          

Secretary: Tina Woods 0421 616 444          Email: altona.landcare@gmail.com   

Facebook: facebook.com/AltonaCSRLandcareReserve 

The Men’s Shed is a concept which 
is growing in popularity and in-
creasing in number in Australia 
and around the globe.   It pro-
vides an outlet for men, much in 
the same way that the backyard 
shed has in Australian culture over 
many years.    The Southern Bar-
ossa Men’s Shed (SBMS) extends 
a welcome to men from all walks 
of life to attend our Shed.  With-
out a strict format we foster fel-
lowship and emphasise the im-
portance of men enjoying the ac-
tivities, feeling a sense of belong-
ing and being part of a relaxed 
non-pressured group.    

We encourage anyone who simply 

wants to turn up for ‘a cuppa’ and 
socialise while others may want to 
tinker, mend or create in the well 
equipped workshop.  If you are 
curious to try new things someone 
is always on hand to help out.   
Making or repairing furniture or 
homewares or toys, mending and 
fixing motors, renovating bicycles, 
arts and crafts,  all examples (but 
certainly not the limits) of the ac-
tivities that can be undertaken at 
the Shed depending on the  
knowledge and skillset of the 
members.  Projects and activities 
are also undertaken which benefit 
the community.    

Men with an interest in the activi-
ties of the SBMS are welcome to 
attend on Tuesdays and Wednes-
days between 9am-1pm. at the 
rear of Wirraminna Little Shop of 
Treasures on Queen Street, Wil-
liamstown.   

Any enquiries relating the 
shed, membership or the hire 
of the meeting room  
(attached to the workshop)  
can be directed to Glen Ven-
ning on 0409 675 937. 

mailto:altona.landcare@gmail.com
http://facebook.com/AltonaCSRLandcareReserve
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There was much conversation 

among the attendees and stall 

holders at the Sandy Creek Car 

Boot Sale, held on a pleasant  

sunny day on May 4th. 

 

All sites were occupied by stall 

holders, some of whom have been 

showing their goods at Sandy 

Creek for a number of years and 

some who were there for the first 

time. 

 

Andrew and Arlo Yip along with 

their friend Chris Alway provided 

toe tapping music which added to 

the warm atmosphere as they 

played banjo, mandolin and violin. 

 

Church members staffed the book 

stall, barbeque, cake stall and 

provided Devonshire morning teas 

in the hall which was a fund-raiser 

for Frontier Services. This Uniting 

Church organisation provides 

bush chaplains to assist people on 

station properties across the out-

back. The SA patrol covers an ar-

ea up to the NT border and across 

to the WA border. 

The ever-popular cake stall, well 

known for its home-made delica-

cies, raised funds to support the 

Sandy Creek Primary School’s 

pastoral care worker. 

 

Leslee Carle, the church secre-

tary, thanked all the people who 

made the day a success. “Well 

done to you all, thank you.” she 

said. 

 

The next car boot sale will be held 

on Saturday October 12th. There 

will be an animal blessing service 

in the bush chapel on Sunday 

September 15th and the annual 

wildflower walk is planned for 

September 26th. 

Sandy  Creek  Car  Boot  Sale         Geoff Graetz 
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Southern Barossa Coffee & Chat 

Mornings  

Everyone had an enjoyable time at 

the Monkey Nut Cafe in Lyndoch 

for our June catchup. A huge 

thankyou to staff for their excellent 

service  and always making us so 

welcome!! 

Our next Coffee &Chat will be at:  

The Corner Store   

31/33 Queen Street 

 Williamstown   

opposite the Post Office 

At 10.30am 

on Thursday 11th July 2024 

We are always happy to see new faces from 

the Southern Barossa towns which include 

Lyndoch, Rowland Flat,  Williamstown, 

Rosedale, Sandy Creek and Cockatoo Valley 

so if you have a spare hour or two we would 

love to have you join us.  

 

If you require further information 

please contact Judy on 0413 606 565 
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Lyndoch Community Market News 

Unique Glass Creations Barossa 
is one of our regular stallhold-
ers which sells beautiful works 
of art including bowls, trays 
and ornaments which would 
make great Father’s Day gifts.  
 
Also at this month’s market is 
our Pop Up Café selling hot 
drinks and Devonshire teas, 
community sausage sizzle and 
stalls selling items including 
homemade treats, books, jew-
ellery, candles, rag rugs, art-
work, cards, plants, quilts, 
knitted and home sewn items, 
toys, hair accessories and em-
broidered towels. 

For further information phone 0412 

219 742 or see the market’s Face-

book page.  

Next Market: Saturday  
13 July, 10am-3pm  

Christmas in July 

Please bring along a non perishable item 

(food or groceries) to be donated to  

Barossa Lutheran Community Care. 

Monthly dance Friday 5th July Lyndoch 

Institute, 7.30pm. $5. BYO supper to share. 
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 Rubbish removal 

 Internal and external  

 demolition 

 Tight access/  

 earthworks 

 Tree lopping 

 Retaining walls 

 General gardening 

 Lawn mowing 

S&B Property 

Maintenance 

Family Owned and  

Operated 

Local 

Fully Insured 

10 Years Experience 

Free Quotes 

Call Simon 

 on  

0411 509 507  
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On the Grapevine 

 

Save the Date 

The Lyndoch Community 

Committee will be organ-

ising the Lyndoch Whole 

Town Garage Sale again this year 

on Saturday 14 September.  

Watch this space for registration 

details.   

Also coming up are the Medieval 

Fair on 17 and 18 of August, the 

Williamstown Hall Centenary cel-

ebrations on August 24 and 25 

(details page 7).  ROAR Barossa 

on 20 October and Budburst on 

26 October.   

Bird Walk 

Tina Woods will be leading 

a bird walk for BirdSA on 

Thursday 15 August 2024 

at the Altona  Landcare Re-

serve.  Anyone interested needs 

to: 

• Meet at the gate before 

8.30 for a prompt 8.30 

start. 

• Please bring binoculars if 

you have them. 

• Walk is approximately 3 1⁄2 

hours followed by lunch 

( each person provides 

their own) and a “bird 

call”  to tally the species & 

number of birds observed. 

The SBBG Business 

Awards night was such 

a high energy event to 

celebrate our local com-

munity supporting each other - 

we are stronger together!  

The delicious awards dinner was 

provided by Lyndoch catering 

duo, Hugo's Pantry, with a three 

course menu including freshly 

baked sourdough on arrival, 

handmade ravioli, succulent sir-

loin beef, grilled chicken breast, 

oven baked vegetables and 

pannacotta for dessert. With over 

80 guests in attendance at the 

SBBG awards night, the Hugo's 

Pantry team delivered seamless 

service throughout the evening 

and delighted guests with shared 

platters at our request, to suit 

personal preferences and dietary 

requirements.  

Part of the cost of the catering 

was sponsored by Hugo's Pantry 

in support of the awards night 

and we are pleased to showcase 

the amazing services available 

within Southern Barossa. If you 

are planning a Christmas func-

tion, family celebration or corpo-

rate event, please contact Hugo's 

Pantry to discuss options 

and support local business 

owners.   

www.hugospantry.com.au 

events@hugospantry.com.au 
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 A decade of creativity  

This year marks the 10th 

anniversary of the Barossa 

Visitor Centre’s Calendar 

Competition, a showcase of the 

region’s beauty as seen through 

the lens of talented photogra-

phers.  

 

Finalists’ work will be showcased 

throughout August as part of a 

SALA exhibition hosted by the 

Barossa Visitor Centre during 

which the public is invited to cast 

their vote for “People’s Choice”.  

The photographer with the most 

votes not only claims a prestig-

ious victory, they also win their 

choice of either a Barossa Experi-

ence voucher or Barossa Made 

Wares & Food Pantry voucher val-

ued at $250.  

 

Making a submission is easy. Up-

load your photos to either Insta-

gram or Facebook and tag 

@mybarossa plus use the hashtag 

#2025barossacalendar. Or simply 

go back through your social media 

account, find those photographic 

gems and edit your post to in-

clude the tags.  

 

Entries close 7 July 2024 and 

terms and conditions apply. Visit 

barossa.com/

barossacalendarcompetition to 

find out more.  

 

The 2025 calendar will be availa-

ble for sale through the Barossa 

Visitor Centre from September, 

when the photographic exhibition 

relocates to Barossa Regional Gal-

lery for all to admire.  
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SANDY CREEK UNITING CHURCH 

162 Williamstown Road, Cockatoo Valley 

Regular Sunday Services are held at the Church at 9.30am.  Fol-

lowed by a time of fellowship and morning tea (COVID 

regulations observed).  All welcome to attend.   

Bush Chapel 

Situated alongside the church and is available to all for 

private, quiet contemplation or can be booked for function, Weddings,  

Baptisms, Funerals and other celebrations. 

For further information– Email: info@sandycreekuca.net.au 

Lyndoch  

Group 
 

Lyndoch Red Cross will be holding 

their next business meeting on  

 1st July , behind the library in the 

meeting room at 2pm. 

New members are most welcome 

to attend. 

 

If you have any further enquiries 

please contact  

Monica Wohlstadt,  

Group Coordinator  

on 0403 360 468.  
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   Holy Trinity Anglican Church  
          July Service Times: 

7th July    8.30 am   Holy Communion 

14th July    4.00 pm   Holy Communion 

21st July  10.00 am   Holy Communion 

28th July     Patronal Festival at St Peter’s,  

     Williamstown 

 

All Welcome to Attend  
Barossa Valley Way, Lyndoch 

Contact   Fr. Steven de Kleer    8564 2087, M 0428 877 833 
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Lyndoch Community Committee Members  
Social Curry Night 

The funloving members of the Lyndoch 

Community Committee invited commit-

tee members of associated groups, the 

SBA, Williamstown Action Group and 

Barossa Wildlife Rescue, together with 

their partners to a social evening at the 

Monkey Nut Café.  Many thanks to the 

Monkey Nut Café and their friendly staff 

for accom-

modating us 

and for your 

very tasty 

Kies Wine! 
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The Rose Brooks Wildlife Sanctuary 

A very longstanding project of the 

team at Barossa Wildlife Rescue 

(BWR) has been the establish-

ment of a wildlife sanctuary to 

house animals that have been 

rescued and rehabilitated.  Many 

are unsuitable to be released back 

into the bush and in some cases 

(such as with kangaroos) it is ille-

gal to do so.  

BWR is grateful to Barossa Pavil-

ion's owner, Karl Roth, for allow-

ing them to use part of his prop-

erty for the sanctuary and to 

WIRES for generous funding 

through their national grants pro-

gram.  

The team also thanks 

Barossa Nursery and 

The Barossa Bushgar-

dens for donating 

trees and shrubs, and 

to Aborgreen for 

providing tree guards. 

The sanctuary is 

dedicated as a 

tribute to all the 

wild souls who 

share our world and as part of our 

founder Rose Brooks’ incredible 

legacy of lifelong commitment to 

wildlife. BWR is proud to christen 

the facility the “Rose Brooks Wild-

life Sanctuary.”  

 Volunteers from Weber Barbe-

cues Australia/New Zealand,  

Arborgreen, Barossa Pavilions, 

and the 1st Armoured Regiment - 

Australian Army, assisted the 

BWR volunteers in planting trees.  

"We are thrilled to see such 

strong community support for our 

greening initiative” remarked 

Greg Linke, Chair of Barossa Wild-

life Rescue. "Planting these 400 

native plants is not just about 

beautifying the landscape; it's 

about restoring habitats for our 

precious wildlife.”  

At the time of printing, the sanc-

tuary is awaiting some final 

touches before the animals move 

in. 
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BAROSSA 4WD CLUB 

The Barossa 4WD Club meet on the second Wednesday 
of each month at the Lyndoch Meeting Room. Entrance 
is at the rear of the Library and parking is available.   

 
New members are welcome.   

The next meeting will be  

Wednesday 10th July @ 7.30pm in the Lyndoch Meeting room  

Enquiries contact: Kirsty Barrowcliffe— kirsty@physio-wise.com.au  

Anglican Parish of the Barossa 
 

 Lyndoch Op Shop 
       5A Gilbert St, Lyndoch  

Half Price Sale 
Mon 1st to 6th July 

 
 
Open: Open: Mon to Fri:   10am - 3.30 pm 
            Saturday:  10am - 1.00 pm 
           Open some Public Holidays 

Please share our 
page with your 
friends 

 

Anglican Church  
of the Barossa 

Holy Trinity Church,   

Barossa Valley Way, Lyndoch 

All Welcome 
 

Contact   Fr. Steven de Kleer 

8564 2087, M 0428 877 833 

Barossa 

Wildlife  

Rescue 

Rose Brooks 

Wildlife Carer 
     and the team 

Ph: 0402 646 574 
Donate:  via Barossa Wildlife  Rescue 

BSB 313140 A/c 123 838 44   
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 Ministry of Beer Cellar Door, Lyndoch.  
Family Owned & Independent Since 2016 

Live Acoustic Music in July   Sun 7th  Sun & Moon Acoustic Duo 

                                                    Sun 14th Steve Doolan Acoustic 

                          Sun 21st Mac & The Boss 

Big Bad Wolf Catering at Ministry of Beer Saturday 10th of August!  Come and enjoy 

fired pork off the cross cooked on site. To start pork crackle tarts, cowboy beans, 

smoked sausage and Mehl sourdough followed by the whole hog, cooked over coals 

with kholrabi & apple slaw, Sarah's hot sauce & pickles. chocolate stout truffle to 

finish. Tickets at the bar or via www.ministryofbeer.com.au 
 

We also sell local wine, cider, spirits, non-

alcoholic beer, Flammekuchen pizzas & platter 

foods. 
 

Group Bookings or Private Functions Welcome. 
 

We Thank You for Supporting Local   
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